
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Attendance and Holidays 

As we move towards the final few weeks of this academic 

year, it is important that your child continues to attend school 

regularly and does not have any time off unless for illness.  

Applications for time off that are not considered to be excep-

tional circumstances will not be authorised as we expect 

every child to achieve the minimum expectation of 95% at-

tendance for the whole year.  Please ensure you support 

your child in achieving this so that they do not miss out on any aspect of the learning 

their teachers plan for their class. 

 
Chessington Year 6 
Congratulations to the children and staff in Year 6 for their excellent fundraising efforts 
last week to help pay for their Chessington trip.  They raised so much money that the 
trip was paid for completely which is a real testament to how hard they all worked.  The 
trip to Chessington went ahead this week and the children enjoyed fabulous weather, 
had a great day and represented the school brilliantly. Hopefully the current Year 2 will 
do just as well fundraising for their Lion King theatre visit. 
 
Sun Safety 
As the temperatures are rising please ensure your child is well-protected against sun-
burn and overheating.  Use a strong sunblock in the morning to help make sure they do 
not get burnt during playtimes and lunch breaks.  If they have a cap or sunhat, send it 
in with them to wear when outside – please label clearly.  Children can bring bottles of 
water to school and use the taps and fountains to refill during the day.  If you have any 
queries about using sun creams, please speak to Mrs Graham in first aid. 
 
Stolen Bike 
 
One of our children in Year 3 had his bike taken from our bike shelters a couple of 
weeks ago.  The bike is mainly red with Spiderman stickers and markings on it.  If your 
child accidentally brought the bike home, please return it to school as soon as possible. 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 

 
Mr Reid 
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Dates for your diary 

Monday 19th June 2017 

¶ Year 6 - Heritage walk River 
Lea 

Tuesday 20th  June 2017 

¶ Year 6 - Heritage walk River 
Lea 

¶ Years 1 to 6 - The  NED Show 

Wednesday 21st June 2017 

¶ Year 2 - Lion King theatre visit 

Friday 23rd June 2017 

¶ Year 4 - Swimming  

 China & Tibet 

Tuesday 27th June 2017 

¶ Years 3 and 4                    
Achievement Evening  

Wednesday  28th June 2017 

¶ Year 5 - Poetry performance    
Stratford Circus 

¶ Years 1 and 2                    
Achievement Evening  

Thursday 29th June 2017 

¶ Year 6  - Transition day 

¶ Years 5 and 6                   
Achievement Evening  

Monday 3rd to Friday 7th July 2017 

¶ Year 6 - Isle of Wight trip 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 

This weekend’s BTHL 16th / 17th / 18th June 

This week saw the anniversary of the first human blood transfusion 

administered by Dr. Jean-Baptiste Denys in 1667. 

What medical breakthrough do you think has been the most im-

portant and what cure would you like to be discovered next? 



 

 News from the Lower Phase 
 Year 1 

Year 1 Birthdays  

This week we celebratedé  

 Inaayah  

This half term the children in Year 1 will be looking at 

games that their grandparents played before computers, 

mobile phones and tablets came out. During our Inspira-

tion Day the children had the opportunity to play tradi-

tional games like snakes and ladders, marbles and 

hoops, wooden blocks and connect four. They also 

made their own chatterboxes and created their own toys 

and games. 

In maths we are learning a few different concepts. Year 

1 is currently comparing 2 digit numbers up to 100 and 

seeing which number is more than another and which 

number is less than a number. The children are using 

base 10 materials to help consolidate their learning and to help prove their answers. Afterwards they will 

be moving onto time, money and measure. 

With English we are focusing on story writing and breaking down the different parts of a story: beginning, 

middle and end. The children have been adding more details to their stories including adjectives and 

verbs, a variety of punctuation marks and suffixes. 

Last half term, the children in Year 1 went to the Science Museum. They got to explore the museum and 

visit lots of the exhibits but they were mostly fascinated with the space exhibit.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   Attendance  
      05/06/2017 - 09/06/2017 

 

Term time leave: 
 

“Changes in the law mean that the Headteacher no 
longer has discretion to allow pupils to take term time 

leave. 

If you take your child out of school for any reason you 
will receive a fine of £60 per child per parent if paid 
within 21 days. If this fine were not paid within the time 
limit, the penalty would rise to £120 which must be paid 

within 28 days.  

  This means that the mum will be fined £60 for each 

child and the dad will be fined £60 for each child. 

The government monitors school attendance 
and  punctuality. They look at persistent absence and 
lateness. If your child has attendance of 90% or less 
they are deemed persistent absences and we are asked 
to follow this up and refer to the Local Authority who 
could take you to court. At court, the penalty is either a 

very large fine of up to £2,500 or imprisonment. 

Please avoid keeping your child off school unless they 
are very sick and certainly DO NOT TAKE THEM OUT 
OF SCHOOL WHEN THE SCHOOL IS OPEN. Please wait 

until the holidays.’’            

 Miss Anjum - Attendance Officer 

All student's attendance is expected to be maintained at 

100% and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Well done to Albania AM Nursery and Spain classes who 

have the highest attendance of 100%!I have highlighted Bul-

garia Nursery PM and Denmark Nursery PM , whose attend-

ance has been far too low. 

All student's attendance is expected to be maintained at 

100%  and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Please remember to send your child to school 

every day. 

Group % Attend 

Albania Nursery AM 100 

Cyprus Nursery AM 98.6 

Bulgaria Nursery PM 88.9 

Denmark Nursery PM 89.3 

Estonia 95 

France 96.1 

Germany 98.9 

Hungary 97.8 

England 93.9 

Ireland 91.1 

Scotland 96.7 

Wales 96.6 

Belgium 94.4 

Italy 98.9 

Poland 96.1 

Spain 100 

Ghana 93.3 

Namibia 97.2 

South Africa 93.3 

Zimbabwe 98.9 

Bangladesh 97.8 

China 97.2 

India 97.2 

Tibet 93.2 

Australia 94.4 

Japan 98.9 

Madagascar 97.8 

New Zealand 93.9 

Argentina 95.7 

Brazil 95 

Chile 95.2 

Peru 95.6 

Totals 96 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School menu   

 

    Other Information 


